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Trustees Present: Jeremy Strong (Chair), Deborah Cartmell, (Secretary and Treasurer), Erica Sheen, Jonathan Bignell, Thomas Leitch, Imelda Whelehan, Eckart Voights-Virchow

Apologies: Lisa Hopkins, Jamie Sherry

1. Minutes of the AGM 2011, Istanbul, September 28, 2011, were approved.

2. Report on progress 2011/12

JS reported that the website was up and running, including online subscriptions, the Association’s journal has seen increased subscriptions and will expand to three issues per year (from 2013), the Association was represented at the Bridport from Page to Screen Festival and that the Association sponsored conference, Adapting Historical Narratives (De Montfort University, February, 2012), was a successful event, attracting scholars and screenwriters from all over the world.

       3.  JS announced that Michael Lundell was the winner of the AAS Essay Prize (2012) with Ashley Polasek as runner-up.  The Association will be running the same prize for 2013 and members were encouraged to advertise it to postgraduate students.
      4.  DC reported that the AAS budget was currently £5576.00, generated by a surplus of £2893.00 from the AAS sponsored ‘Shakespeare, Sources and Adaptation Conference (Cambridge, September 2011) and from membership fees.  Outgoings included travel (£115.46, £35.00), journal subscriptions (£252.00), website maintenance (£205.00) and the AAS Prize (£50.00).
      5.  While membership has increased, a small number of speaking delegates have yet to pay their subscriptions and they will be contacted over the next two weeks.
     6.  Aaron White continues to maintain the website -- http://www.adaptation.uk.com/  -- and it was felt that he should be paid a retainer for his service.  Members were encouraged to contact DC or JS if they had any relevant items for posting.  IW asked that links to other websites be made available.
     7.  The 2013 conference will be held in Växjö, Sweden, entitled ‘Adaptation and Disturbance’ with three tiers, ‘Disturbing Adaptation Studies’, ‘Disturbing Media Borders’ and ‘Disturbing Experiences’.

     8.   Associated conferences for 2012/13 include ‘Teaching Adaptation’, University of Tasmania (February 2013) and ‘Dickens Adaptations’, De Montfort University, (February, 2013).

     9.  Expressions of interest for the 2014 conference should be directed to Jeremy Strong.  Currently the AAS has been approached by Edge Hill University (Liverpool) and Flagler College (Florida).  JS felt that, in the interest of balance, a US conference was preferable.

     10.  Targets for 2012/13 include the appointment of a membership secretary (with a £500.00 stipend) and for the AAS to provide travel bursaries for the next conference for postgraduate students.  Strategies for awarding the bursaries and other charitable projects for 2012/13 will be discussed by the AAS trustees over the next few months and announced to the membership.

11.  The 2012 Conference organiser, Professor Judith Buchanan, was fulsomely thanked by the meeting for hosting a highly successful, varied and entertaining conference.
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